
My family and I are very much against this bill SB 554. 

There is no evidence to prove that adding SB 554 will do anything but cause more confusion and in the state at all levels. 
It will also, make criminals embolden to increase violence across the state. One of the best deterrents to crime is the mental idea.
That someone in an area maybe armed and could deter the criminal from his crime spree. 
Oregon has a low crime rate partly due to the existing CHL system. Criminals don't like our current CHL system it makes them think 
twice before doing a crime. 

My family and I want the committee to stop  this dangerous bill. 
Unless the committee's intent is to increase crime and increase violence in the state of Oregon .
Even Liberal gun owners are against this Bill 554. 

regards
Ritch Hanneman and family 
Salem, Oregon 


